
 
NOTICE OF MOTION 

 
COUNCIL MEETING – 16th January 2025 

 

 
Moved by: Councillor Sammon 

 
Seconded by: Councillor TBC 
 

 

The Future of Respite Care 
 
The closure of Revitalise Sandpipers in Southport is a huge loss to the community and a 

devastating blow to people living with disabilities and their carers who relied on it. The 

highly skilled staff and dedicated volunteers who kept Sandpipers running for decades 

will be greatly missed. It was one of two such facilities in the UK run by Revitalise, the 

closure of the charity now puts into question the future of respite care in the UK. 

 
The Council notes that: 

 
Respite care is an essential service. It is vital that people living with disabilities and their 

carers can enjoy a holiday in a safe and relaxing environment to help take the pressure 
off everyday life. 
 

Respite care cannot end with the closure of the Revitalise charity. 
  

It is regrettable that the closure of Sandpipers and Revitalise happened so suddenly and 
was unable to be prevented. 
 

The Council resolves to: 
 

Write to the Secretary of State for Health and Social Care requesting that the 
Government preserves the future of respite care by looking to establish a new respite 
care holiday centre in Southport. 

  
Publicly thank everyone who worked and volunteered at the Revitalise Sandpipers venue 

and offer them support to find new jobs and volunteering opportunities, if required. 


